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Week ending 18th November 2016 
 
It’s been another busy week in school with plenty to 
celebrate and be proud of. Everywhere I go around 
school I see happy, engaged and motivated children. In 
fact it has been noted by Robin and other parents and 
visitors to the Armistice day collective worship and 
remembrance service about how well the children sang, 
read and acted and also showed great respect during the 
two minutes silence.  
 
Our very own school council were excited to welcome 
Glusburn School Council onto our home turf. A guided 
tour was conducted and the children commented about 
how small our school was! The children from Glusburn 
were particularly impressed with our Reception and Year 
6 Buddy System. Together they discussed how to 
improve playtimes and lunchtimes and admitted that 
dinner halls at both schools can be rather noisy at times! 
It is great that the children are able to work 
collaboratively, sharing ideas, learning from each other 
and thinking of different ways to improve their schools. 
Well done school council - you were amazing! 
 
Lord Carnarvon visited Class 3 and 4 this week to lead 
the children in their learning about the discovery of the 
tomb of Tutankhamun.  
 
I have been challenged this week to think ‘out of the 
box’ and have some exciting curriculum plans brewing 
for later in the academic year. All will be revealed in due 
course.    
 
Once again our cross country team made us proud at the 
second Keighley and Craven cross country meet at Cliffe 
Castle. What normally is a challenging course  
 
 

 
was made even harder by the mud bath that the ground 
quickly turned into. Individual successes for Anna, Catrin, 
Helena and Stella and our overall school positions can be 
found below. A great team effort and well done to coach 
Smurfwaite as she is affectionately known by some 
parents.  
 
https://keighleyschoolsxc.wordpress.com/ 
 
Lastly, what better way to finish a week off, collecting 
for those children less fortunate than ourselves? Thank 
you to Emma and the year 6 girls for organising the end 
of school bun sale. I’m sure you will join me on the sofa 
this evening, holding back the tears (but failing 
miserably) and counting our blessings. Here’s a great 
quote to ponder…..’If you must look back, do so 
forgivingly. If you must look forward, do so prayerfully. 
However, the wisest thing you can do is be present in 
the present….Gratefully.’ Maya Angelou 

 
Have a great weekend! 

 
Tim Whitehead 
Headteacher 
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Clubs – Week commencing 31st October  
 

Day Diary 

Monday 21st  Nov KS2 Writing club 
Monday 22

nd
 Nov Lego Club 

Thurs 24th Nov  pm Zumba  - KS2   
Thurs 24th  Nov  am Gymnastics – year 1 / 2 
Thurs 24th   Nov  pm Mini Ringers Bell Club 
Thurs 24th  Nov pm Choir – KS2 
Thurs 25th  Nov pm Reception construction club 

Friday 26th   am  Gymnastics – year 3 / 4 

 
Healthy Snack 
Thank you for your continued support with regard to 
water and snack at playtime. 
Please could I request that only fruit (no fruit winder or yo 
yo) and water is brought to school as a playtime snack. I am 
mindful of our Healthy School status and the sugar content 
of such foods. It is also causing unnecessary litter in the 
playground which in turn has attracted a multitude of 
wasps.  
 
Stars of the Week 
 
Class 1 – Jude Cooper for a fantastic approach to writing 
and super progress. 
Class 2 – Ewan Meagan for working so hard on his maths 
this week.  A determined attitude. 
Class 3 – Freddie Whittam-Burrows for being kind, caring 
and a good friend to everyone. 
Class 4 – Ibi Shendi for perseverance/penny dropped with 
division.  Also asking for help when he didn’t understand. 
Class 5 – Fraser Dickinson for a lovely sense of humour and 
hard working. 
 
Class 5 (last week) – Emma Fanshawe for exceptional 
effort and is always kind. 
 
A very Happy Birthday to the following children 
Lewis Denton – Year 1 – 18

th
 November 

Louie Slinger – Year 1 – 19
th

 November 
Katie Jackson – Year 5 – 20

th
 November 

Thomas Demain – Year 5 – 23
rd

 November 
Max Bailey – Year 2 – 24

th
 November 

 
Calendar (a separate letter with dates was sent yesterday) 
 
22

nd
 November – Scholastic Book fayre in school all week 

23
rd

 November – Flu Vaccination to Year 1, 2 and 3 children 
25

th
 November – Non uniform day for the Christmas fair 

26
th

 November – Ground force day in EYFS 
3

rd
 December – Christmas Fayre – 10am – 1pm 

5
th

 December – Santa Fun Run 
5

th
 December – Whole school carol singing 3.30-4pm 

5
th

 December - Choir singing at Steeton Court 2-2.45pm 
7

th
 December – woodwind concert produced by Mrs Turvey 

- 9.10am in the school hall 
8

th
 December – School Christmas dinner and school 

Christmas jumper day. 
8

th
 December – Christmas Disco PTA 

9
th

 December – Choir singing at Airedale General Hospital 
9.45 – 10.45am 
9

th
 December – Collective Worship in Church 

12
th

 December – Choir Concert by candlelight – 6.30pmin 
church 
12

th
 December – Class 1 & 2 Christmas Party PM (bring 

party clothes to change into) 
13

th
 December – Class 5 Christmas party PM 

13
th

 December – Nativity Performance – 6.30pm in Church 
14

th
 December – Class 3 & 4 Christmas party PM 

14
th

 December – Nativity Performance – 2pm in Church  
16

th
 December – Christingle Service – 9.30am in church 

16
th

 December – Pantomime at Skipton Auction Mart  
16

th
 December – End of Autumn Term 

  
SportsCool 
SportsCool will be running a lunchtime multi sports club 
every Thursday, starting next week. See below for a 
timetable for each class. This will take place on the Rec, in 
all weathers, so please make sure children have the correct 
footwear and appropriate clothing.  
 

Day Class 
Thursday 10th  Nov Class 5 

 
Scholastic Book Fair  
The travelling book fair will be in school next week (from 
22.11.16 – 29.11.16). It will be open from 3.30pm-4pm on 
Tuesday 22.11.16 and then each morning from Wednesday 
23.11.16 from 8.30am-8.55am and each afternoon from 
3.30pm-4pm. There will also be a secret shopper event 
where you can buy stocking fillers for Christmas. This will 
be on Thursday between 3pm – 3.30pm. A flyer will be sent 
home today.  
  
Travelling Cribs for Advent.   
The church will again be sending two travelling cribs on a 
journey round the community from Advent Sunday (29

th
 

November) to Christmas Eve.  If you would like to make 
room for Mary and Joseph for a night please sign up by 
filling in your details on a Journey Rota form which will be 
available in the playgroup next week. 
 
Operation Christmas Child 
Thank you to all the shoe boxes returned, we had 25 to 
send off.  
 
EYFS/KS1 Outdoor area - We need you! 
Miss Akrigg and Mrs Lisa Snell (Chair of the PTA) have 
arranged for a DIY SOS session in the EYFS garden area on 
Saturday 26th of November at 9:30am. This is such an 
important learning area for the younger children in school. 
We would like to thank those parents who have previously 
helped and those who have already volunteered (via 
Facebook) to come and help on the 26th. We would also 
like to express our gratitude to PA Snell and Sons who are 
assisting in removing some of the planting beds and soil to 
make more room for the children. The more help we have 
on the day, the more we will achieve - if you can offer an 
hour or so please let Miss Akrigg know. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
EYFS and KS1 Nativity  
The rehearsals are well underway for the Nativity. The parts 
have been allocated and Mrs Roberts is sewing, at speed, to 
get the costumes ready for the big performances. We 
would like to record the Nativity this year. The nativity is 
such a special memory for children and we feel it would be 
nice for them to have a reminder of their starring role! Is 
there anyone who has the equipment/ability to record 
one of the performances for us? Please let Miss Akrigg 
know if you are able to assist. We would like to copy the 
show onto DVD's and these will then be made available to 
parents to buy.  
 
KS2 Writing club 
Here are a couple of examples from Miss Smith’s writing 
club. Amazing! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 


